DURRIS PRIMARY SCHOOL PARENT COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 6th February 2017
Present:
Lynne Giles

Bridget Rhodes 
Angela MacNiven





Steve Newman
Claire Stutter

Angela MacKinnon



Apologies:
Cllr G Clark, Nikki McKeown
	1.Minutes of Last Meeting

The minutes of the last meeting were discussed and approved.
2. Correspondence

Any relevant emails forwarded to members.  No paper correspondence received.
3. Members
Update of Parent Council members:

Steve Newman – Chair

Angela MacNiven
Nikki McKeown

Angela MacKinnon
Bridget Rhodes

Claire Stutter

4. HT Update
Mr Paul Bertolotto will be starting tomorrow (07/02/17) as my TFD, this will be until the summer holidays.

Mrs Donaldson and I have been taking part in our forest schools training, we have done 3 weekends with only 1 to go.  We will then have a training session that we will run with Julia assessing.  Forest Schools will start in the summer term.
We are currently in the middle of a QIV, where several officers are in school observing lessons and moderating self-evaluation.
Some of the children had mentioned the possibility of having chickens.  We have purchased an Eglu from Echt, we will hopefully be getting the chickens after Easter but all dependant on the DEFRA regulations due to Avian Flu.  The P5-7 class will be organising rotas for chicken care.

We had a really good parental engagement session on Reporting.  We had lots of suggestions/ideas.  Change in time for Parents’ Evenings for P1s and P2-7s, iBook, Learning Conversations, Learning Journal, Fortnightly email are some of the ideas.

We will be having a staff meeting to look at all the feedback.

School Show, due to not having a Drama or Music specialist we have decided to have a change this year, cut with tradition.

We will be having a Durris has Talent night, possibly change of arrangement in the hall.

The question was then asked will VS be replaced if a vacancy arises, Lynne explained that yes they will be replaced but no longer with a VS but with a core teacher.  A core teacher will come into school to allow the teachers to have NCCT which the VS currently does.  Some of the Parent Council weren’t happy with this, Angela MacNiven and Angela MacKinnon will have a think about this and contact Aberdeenshire Council
After discussion with some parents prior to the meeting, Lynne had looked at different options, one of these was Beat Box coming into school but the cost was £1,500, this works out at over £36 per child which is far too expensive.

5. AOCB

Claire Stutter raised the question that several parents have asked about the car park.  

Melissa advised that she has had contact with one of the directors at Kirkwood Homes, regarding the possibility that it will not happen.  His response was “If you pass on the names and contacts of those people who obviously have an interest in spreading malicious rumours I will take advice on the appropriate legal action”.  

The Parent Council feel that due to safety concerns, we do not want children to be walking through a building site, nor do we want to be driving our cars through it, this is why it has come off the Agenda for the time being. 

Steve Newman spoke about the playground.  He hears that some of the younger children are not getting room to play as the majority of it is taken up with football.  He suggested they only play football in half the playground.  Lynne advised that the Pupil Voice are working on playground ideas and will be holding an assembly for the children to vote.

6. Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on 8th May @ 7pm
	Actions
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